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State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

July 31, 2019

Andrew R. Hackman
Principal Lobbyist
AMERIPEN

Dear Andy:

As you know, on June 17, 2019 [ signed into law S.113, An act relating to the management of
single-use products. The new law establishes a Single-Use Products Working Group to be
convened in July 2019, and requires the Governor appoint a representative of an association or

group representing manufacturers or distributors of single-use products.

It is therefore my pleasure to appoint you to the Working Group, effective immediately, to serve
until its statutory dissolution on February 1, 2020.

Thank you very much for your willingness to serve.

Sincerely,

Philip B. Scott
Governor
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